

October 22, 2010

DANIEL SIMMONS Chair, Academic Council

Subject: Proposal to rename fees as tuition

At its meeting on October 11, 2010, the Divisional Council (DIVCO) of the Berkeley Division considered the proposal to rename fees as tuition, informed by the comments of the divisional committees on Academic Planning and Resource Allocation, Educational Policy, and Graduate Council. DIVCO endorsed the proposal and strongly recommends that if the change is enacted, the communication plan makes clear that the change is in name only, not a substantive change.

Sincerely,

Fiona M. Doyle

hona M. Doyle

Chair, Berkeley Division of the Academic Senate

Professor of Materials Science and Engineering

Cc: Elizabeth Deakin, Chair, Committee on Academic Planning and Resource Allocation

Thomas Goldstein, Chair, Committee on Educational Policy Ronald Cohen, Chair, Graduate Council

Linda Song, Associate Director, staff to Graduate Council

Diane Sprouse, Senate Analyst, Committee on Academic Planning and Resource Allocation

Elizabeth Wiley, Senate Analyst, Committee on Educational Policy